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U-46 looking at up to $43 million in property tax relief 
from state 

By: Madhu Krishnamurthy 

Elgin Area School District U-46 board members on Monday indicated their support for 
applying to get part of $50 million in property tax relief grants the state is making 
available this year. 

The district is looking to seek roughly $43 million for fiscal year 2019. 

"We applied for the maximum of what they said we could," said Jeff King, deputy 
superintendent of operations and chief school business official. 

Tax relief grants are a provision of the state's new evidence-based school funding law. A 
school district's eligibility is based on whether its tax rate exceeds a threshold to be 
calculated once all applications are received. Districts must also agree to abate a portion 
of taxes in the coming tax year, according to the Illinois State Board of Education. 

The application deadline is Jan. 7. Approved grants might be received this spring. 

How much U-46 could collect is contingent on how many school districts apply for the 
grants. If all eligible districts applied for tax relief, U-46 could receive between $1 
million and $5 million, King said. 

"If we are awarded something, it will be included in our abatement," King said. "We will 
add the amount of the grant we receive to that abatement amount," which the district 
sets in February. 

All district taxpayers would see a proportional benefit from any grant amount the 
district might receive, but there's no guarantee U-46 will receive anything. 

King said applying for the grant does not diminish the district's education funding or 
ability to levy taxes. 

"I don't see any downside to it whatsoever," King said. 

The school board will vote on the grant application at its Dec. 17 meeting. 

 

https://www.dailyherald.com/newsroom/MadhuKrishnamurthy/


U-46 to host parent workshop on race and equity 

By: Elgin Area School District U-46 

Elgin Area School District U-46 will host a parent workshop on race and equity from 7 to 
8:30 p.m. Tuesday, Dec. 4, at Elgin Community College. 

National speaker Rick Wormeli, one of the first National Board Certified Teachers, will 
address parents on the importance of building a climate where students, staff, and 
families can reflect upon personal and systemic biases to foster environments conducive 
to productive discussions on racism and equity. 

Wormeli is an educator with more than 39 years of experience. He brings innovation, 
energy, validity, and high standards to both his presentations and his instructional 
practice. Wormeli, known for his substantive presentations, sense of humor, and 
unconventional approaches, has been asked to present to teachers, administrators, and 
parents in all 50 states, Canada, China, Europe, Thailand, Japan, Vietnam, Korea, 
Australia, the Middle East and at the White House. 

"Because our district has a vibrant and diverse population, building a climate where we 
can have positive conversations about racism and equity is very important," said Deputy 
Superintendent of Instruction Dr. Suzanne Johnson. "This discussion is an opportunity 
for parents to reflect and consider how we can collaborate to ensure equitable 
opportunities for all students." 

The workshop will be held at Elgin Community College, Building E, Seigle Auditorium, 
1700 Spartan Drive. 




